
 

 

 
10 June 2024 
 
 
James Beavis 
fyi-request-26711-1789a6ad@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
 
 
Dear James Beavis,  
 
Thank you for your email dated 10 May 2024, in which you made the following Official 
Information Act 1982 (OIA) request:  
 

I am requesting all communications made to you containing evidence relating to the 
womens' spaces members bill, particularly the "freedom from harm" and "personal 
safety" rationales.  

 
This is a matter concerning the policies of the New Zealand First Party. Accordingly, this 
office does not hold any Official Information within the scope of your request. Therefore, we 
refuse your request under section 18(e) of the Act, as the information you have requested 
does not exist.  
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision 
by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Jamie Allen  
Private Secretary (Advisory/Media)  
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